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Willow River Rod and Gun Club
                                                                                                                                         March 9, 2023
 
The March meeting of the Willow River Rod and Gun Club was called to order at 7:00pm by president Chris Kupczak.
 
The secretary’s report was read and approved.
The treasurer’s report was read and approved.
 
Committee Reports.
Membership    we have 550 members at this time.
 
Archery    leagues are going well
 
Trap   nothing new to report.
High school Trap   they did some snow removal by the trap house.  There are about 80 shooters signed up.   There has not been any more communication from the Baldwin inquiry.
 
Rimfire   the schedule is set.  The target holders are in bad shape and should be replaced.
 
Rifle Range   there was report and discussion of ruie violations on the range.  The white boards with signage have been put up.  The range will be checked on regularly for a while.  We may add another railroad tie to the top of the 25 yd. backstop.   There was discussion about the communication to the members of the recent range closure and re-opening.
 
Pistol Range   needs some backers replaced.
Education    The local hunter ed instructors have been certified for the WI DNR on-line course.  They plan to use the club for a class / test out on March 25.
Old Business
The cost of shipping the crossbow targets that was being considered makes it cost prohibitive at this time.  Chris is looking into options for shipping from MO.
The ice fishing contest went well and one for next year will be in the plans.  There were about 10 participants with some panfish caught.
 
New Business
There was discussion of setting up a procedure to deal with rule violations and issues that arise; who to contact and who takes care of it.  
 
A motion was made and seconded to allocate up to $350 for summer archery targets and supplies.  There was no discussion, motion passed.              
There was discussion of moving a summer archery target to a different location.  That will be left to the archery committee.
Chris will try to get bids for the proposed short pistol range excavation and also for the proposed camera system.
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:40
 
Respectively submitted,
Larry Suennen


